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Fela Herman was born in November of 1914. She had two brothers and 
two sisters during the war. Her father worked in industry. Her 
family was not very religious. Although, they did celebrate major 
holidays like Passover. In addition, she claims that her family was 
not politically oriented. She was the second oldest child. She and 
her family were living in Poland. 
 
The lessons taught to her as she was growing up were to love and to 
be honest. She recalls that it was her mom who instilled in her 
such values. Her family was well-off, but she recalls experiencing 
anti-semitism while growing up in Poland. Her mother had the most 
influence on her. She had non-Jewish friends in Poland. 
 
In 1937, she left Poland for 'independence , and operating under 
the assumption that she would return home. Then, she did not know 
of Hitler's Plan. She went to Brussels. She chose Brussels because 
it is there were she felt comfortable. She was very sad when she 
realized that she could not return home. Jews could not send 
letters. Nevertheless, she sent packages home to Poland. The last 
package came back in 1942 marked that the occupants left without a 
forwarding address. After the invasion in 1942, she got married. 
She says that she got married to a man who was deported (french). 
They were walking in the street and the S.S just took 
away her husband. This happened in 1943. Although, she had been 
working for the Resistance Movement since 1940, her husband had not 
been working for the movement, nor had been involved in any other 
illegal activity'. He was Jewish. 
 
She found out, got in contact, and subsequently got involved with 
the Resistance through her friends. She had to act. She could not 
do nothing. So, she worked for the Resistance. She collected money 
for the illegal underground. Primarily, she worked to help free 
Jewish children. Fela help to free 1,200 children. 
 
She worked with the Jewish Defense Committee who had 19 communes 
for Jews. According to her, the Jewish Defense Committee mainly 
aided children. The organization really did not cover adults, it 
saved pregnant women and children. She, herself, never thought of 
escaping. 
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She relates that you were arrested if you were Jewish. In Brussels, 
Jews did not wear stars, but the S.S. knew they were Jewish ( she 
gestures with her hands "who knows? ). When she was working 
underground, her husband made small wallets(?). Her husband did not 
have the courage to do what she had done, but he did not forbid her 
from working underground. Her husband never returned. The most 
difficult part in hiding the children was initially taking the 
children from their parents. She recalls the time she went to get 
a little Jewish boy. He was very upset and he wanted to pray, but 
he did not have his Yarmulke. To enable the little boy to pray she 
placed her hands over his head. She visited the children that she 
saved. Another child, she relates was really sick. His parents 
dropped him off with her. The child died. After the war, his 
parents came back for him. She had to tell them that he had died. 
 
She was asked if she worked with Andre Herscoviski(sp.?). She 
replied yes and that her work was slightly different from the work 
of Herscoviski. Although, they both were a part of Jewish 
Solidarity, an underground organization working against Germany, 
Fela was in charge of the children (Le chef du section enfants). It 
was at this time that she married her second husband. 
 
She thinks often of these times'. She has dreams of her daughter on 
a train and she, Fela, is running after the train. 
(Although she did not have her kids until 1946 and 1950.) She 
reflects how difficult it was for the host families of the hidden 
children to give the children back to their Jewish parents, who 
came looking for their children after the war. She tells also of a 
Jewish girl placed with peasants in the South of Belgium. She was 
a 17 year old after the war and she who did not want to return to 
Brussels. In Belgium with her new family she was going to church, 
she was well cared for, and she liked it there. Fela contacted her 
to bring her back to Brussels but she refused to return. Fela could 
not rest easy and three weeks later she went back to get the girl. 
Fela told her to come "home" for a week, and if she did not like it 
in Brussels she could go back to the peasant way of life. The girl 
stayed in Brussels. Fela has a photo of this girl and her son as 
adults. She has a photo of the girl when she was younger, wearing 
the Jewish star on her chest. In addition, she has a photo album of 
the children whom she saved. She keeps in touch with many of them. 
They call her "grandma". 
 
As aforementioned, she remarried, in 1945. She had her children in 
1946 and 1950.    Her second husband was in the Resistance. She 
seems to want to stop remembering these times. She says she did 
what she had to do and that is all to it. She herself did not want 
to be interviewed. Her children persuaded her to talk to the 
interviewers. She does not feel like a heroine. She and her 
daughter were in the store. Two older men entered the store. One of 
the men said to Fela that he knew her. She did not recognize him. 
He told her that yes, you saved my life during the war. He turned 
to Fela's daughter and told her that her mom had saved his life. 
Fela comments that she was so happy that he was alive. (Coffee 
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break) 
 
Fela begins to recount again. She learned how to ride a bike to get 
to 10 daily movement meetings. She lived with a Belgium family who 
was not Jewish, who were well aware of her activities. She lived 
with lots of families. In Poland, she had an identification, 
listing her as a Polish woman who was a widow. This accounted for 
being in the street all the time. She also had blonde hair at the 
time. She relates that in Belgium things were different. Belgium 
was not as dangerous as Poland. The only Jews in trouble were 
hiding. There was no ghetto in Belgium. In Poland, non-Jews helping 
were killed in the streets of Poland. She believes that it was 
terribly anti-semitic in Poland, at least compared to Belgium. She 
believed that the Gestapo used this to their advantage in Poland. 
 
She speaks of the "Black Years". She talks about the Jewish man in 
Brussels called "Jacques the Traitor". Jacques the Traitor worked 
for the Gestapo by identifying fellow Jews in the street. He rode 
in a car with the Gestapo. He would point out the Jews. Fela 
believed that he could identify Jews from the back of his head. She 
relates that the Resistance tried to kill him, but they were 
unsuccessful. The Germans eventually killed him. She refers to 
Jacques as the "human beast". She keeps a picture of him. She 
showed it to the interviewers. Jacques' family was deported. Fela 
is not altogether sure, but she believes that their deportation 
predated his traitorous activities. 
(Tape goes bad) 
 
Fela is asked how she was able to save: was it nature or nature 
which spurred her to help? Fela says that she was with the people. 
"Helping others, it is something you are brought up with", 
 
Although she comments," I was born with it. She believes, however, 
life experience can give you it." 
.END. 
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